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We, of the Monitoring Systems  of Region 3,  are grieved  at the news of the sad demise of  our Chairman, OM Peter Naish  VK2BPN. We pray for the departed soul  and  may God  give the strength to withstand this loss for his family members.


The year 2004 closed with a big bang in the form of the earthquake  under the Sea, near Banda Aceh, Sumatra Is  and the after effects in the form of Tsunami, which  has left thousands homeless, orphaned and hungry. Aid has been pouring from all parts of the world, in the form of essential drugs, food and shelter materials for the rehabilitation of the survivors. It takes quite some time, to see the victims, stand up on their own.


DPR-Korea’s Voice of Korea, is going strong on 7100 kHz, along with the Voice of Broad Masses of Eritrea  on the same frequency, both splashing liberally to the  higher edge of the  band (7098 to 7100 kHz). As usual, there are various reports coming in of such intrusions and  the net result is a frustrating one.  This has been voiced by OM Sheridon  Street HS0ZEE, the Thai MS Coordinator, whose December 2004 Report, gives a summary and the  causes for our frustrations. This is enclosed for a perusal.


The  MS work  of  WIA has again suffered.  OM Wayne Featherstone, VK4ZRT has also resigned.  Till his post  is taken over by another VK amateur, we may not be getting  their reports. We miss the valuable reports from the island continent.


Wishing you all,  belated, Greetings  for the  New Year 2005.

Interesting sites on intrusions  monitored  in different areas of IARU are  at:

www.iarums.com/    and    www.darc.de/referate/hf/bandwacht/index.html
www.storm.ca/~iarumsr2  and   iarumsr2@storm.ca
www.jarl.or.jp/iaru-r3/ms/r3msnl.htm                 

The newsletter has  the usual xls and doc files for your perusal.

All the very best , 73, a Happy New Year 2005.

De  ARASU  VU2UR

Regional MS Coordinator.

            r3msc_iaru@rediffmail.com
Notes: Items reported from shared bands are for information only.

This newsletter is sent by E-mail to the Regional Coordinators of Region 1,2,  and  the Directors and R3 HQ, International Co-ordinator, and to other  contributing members. The  newsletter is put up in the web site of Region 3, in the “Monitoring Systems” area, for all for reference, from the R3 HQ.
